
January/February 2019 

Dear Students,  
 
Welcome to 2019! I hope you are rested and ready for the spring semester. It is hard 
to believe that Valentine’s Day is just around the corner. I hope your classes, labs, 
and clinicals are off to a great start!  
 
In December, we had 21 graduates receive their BSN degree. The class consisted of 
traditional and RN to BSN graduates. We had 20 people spend early January in  
Guatemala. The group had amazing experiences and I encourage you to take the time 
to connect with them to see what they did and learned. In March, there will be a 
group of students participating in a London trip to learn and understand what 
healthcare is like in another country.  
 
We welcome a new group of 15-month students starting on Jan. 21. In addition, we 
also started our fifth cohort of RN to BSN completion students — Welcome to Bellin 
College! The Mobile Hands On Healthcare program continues to be busy reaching out 
to many high schools to educate and show potential applicants on the many  
opportunities in healthcare. This initiative continues to serve as a great resource for 
applicants interested in our programs. We also have the De Pere and West De Pere 
high school students attending classes at zero hour taking the nursing assistant 
course and the Introduction to Healthcare course. They will be attending Bellin  
College through May.  
 
With our famous Wisconsin weather, please refer to the College’s policy for class, lab, 
and clinical cancellations. Please stop by the One Stop Shop to make any corrections 
to your contact information so can keep you informed about any changes with the 
weather via School Messenger.  
 
I wish you the best as you begin your spring semester. Stay focused on your  
coursework; learn as much as you can, as in healthcare, the learning is continuous 
and always changing. Enjoy the beauty of the winter months!  
 
Happy 2019! 

Connie J. Boerst  
Dr. Connie J. Boerst 
President/CEO 

Dates to Remember
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The Student Success Center (SSC) will open with its regularly staffed hours on Monday, Jan. 21.  The SSC is open whenever the 

college is open, and is staffed Monday through Friday from 9 a.m. to 3 p.m. by Dr. Adam Sprague and Dr. Casey Rentmeester. 

The newest feature of the SSC is a space where students can connect their laptops to a mounted television and work on their 

group project together on the same screen. The SSC will also hold the following workshops throughout the Spring Semester:  

 What’s “App”ening?: Using Mobile Apps and Google Drive for Better Studying and Notetaking — 2-3 p.m.  On Feb. 20.  

 Mobile Mindfulness: Mobile Apps to Help with Stress & Anxiety and a 15-minute Guided Meditation led by Dr. Adam  

Sprague — 2-3 p.m. on March 13.   

 Beginner’s Yoga with Colleen Behrens (April date to be determined) 

Remember that all tutoring sessions are free for enrolled Bellin College students. Just go to the SSC Canvas page and click on 
the “Schedule an Appointment” link to make an appointment. If you are interested in serving as a tutor for the Spring  
semester, please contact Dr. Sprague at adam.sprague@bellincollege.edu or Dr. Rentmeester at  
casey.rentmeester@bellincollege.edu.  
 
Tutoring is an excellent way to serve your fellow students while growing academically and socially; moreover, it looks great on 
a resume. We look forward to seeing your friendly faces in the SSC this spring semester. 

If you have questions, feel free to contact Dr. Sprague at adam.sprague@bellincollege.edu or                                                                                
Dr. Rentmeester at casey.rentmeester@bellincollege.edu. We hope to see you there! 

COLLEGE UPDATES 
Student Success Center (SSC) 

The Student Success Center (SSC) had well over 1,000 visitors last semester, and Dr. Adam Sprague and Dr. Casey Rentmeester 
hosted six workshops during the Fall 2018 semester. Last semester’s workshops were on the topics of improving reading skill, 
note-taking skills, mindfulness meditation practice, creating professional portfolios and test-taking strategies.  
 
The sessions were such a success that Dr. Adam Sprague has been invited to the 2019 Contemplative Practices for Higher      
Education conference to speak about these workshops and how they have benefited Bellin students. 
 
During the spring 2019 semester, the SSC plans to host workshop sessions on the following: 

 Mobile applications for improving studying 
 Using Google Drive more efficiently for coursework 
 Mobile mindfulness applications that can help reduce stress and anxiety 
 A guided meditation with Dr. Sprague 
 A beginner yoga class 
 

If you haven’t had the chance to visit the SSC yet, please stop in. If you need a tutor, computer, printer, marker board, a  
projection screen or just a space to help you study, come see us. Remember, you are automatically enrolled in an online  
Canvas page listed next to your other courses that allows you to schedule tutoring electronically. Last semester the SSC had 
more than 30 tutors available to assist you at all points of the semester, and we expect to have similar numbers this semester.           

mailto:adam.sprague@bellincollege.edu
mailto:casey.rentmeester@bellincollege.edu
mailto:adam.sprague@bellincollege.edu
mailto:casey.rentmeester@bellincollege.edu
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ANNUAL BLOOD GLUCOSE TESTING COMPETENCY 
Jan. 21-25, 2019 

 No appointment - just  show up. Students will be taken on a first-come, first-served basis. 

 Testing will take place in the Atrium.   

 Complete exam (will take 15-20 minutes) and report for check off. 

 » Prepare ahead of time and bring your completed exam with you – OR    

 » Prepare ahead of time and complete exam prior to test-off 

 Packets will be provided at the testing area for you to review and complete prior to check-off. 

 Missing class to test is NOT permitted. There are opportunities to complete this requirement outside of class. 

 
 

There will not be any make-up opportunities.  If you do not complete this requirement during the week of Jan. 21, you 
will not be able to participate in clinical and progress in your program of study. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact Bonnie Luebke at (920) 433-4302 or bonnie.luebke@bellincollege.edu 

Monday 
Jan. 21 

Tuesday 
Jan. 22 

Wednesday 
Jan. 23 

Thursday 
Jan. 24 

Friday 
Jan. 25 

8:30 – 11:00 am 
  

3:00 – 5:00 pm 
NO Testing 

8:30 – 9:30 am 
  

3:00 – 4:00 pm 

  
10:00 – 11:30 am 

  
11:00 – 1:30 pm 

mailto:bonnie.luebke@bellincollege.edu
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For the latest updates, visit: www.bellincollege.edu 

SAVE THE DATE – TB CLINIC RENEWAL 
TB Renewal Clinics are set for Monday, March 4, 5, & 6 from 9 a.m. to 2 p.m. 

 
Your TB test will be administered at no cost to you.  Tests will be administered in L-15 (in the lower level) every five 
minutes.  
  
We ask that you use the SignUpGenius link below to sign up for a specific time that works with your schedule. The expecta-
tion to have the test done either before class, during break or during your lunch. 
 
You will need to have the TB test read within 48-72. You must have your original form with you to have it read.  
The following nurses will be able to assist you with reading your test, their schedules permitting:  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
You can also have your TB test read by any persons certified to do so outside of Bellin College.   

Kathie DeMuth – Office Room 231 Ashely Hall –  Office Room 205  

Sherri Hanrahan – Office Room 230  Jackie Holm –  Office Room 209  

Sarah Johnson – Office Room L12B Bonnie Luebke – Office Room L45  

Lynn Murphy – Office Room 223  Dr. Mary Rolloff – Office Room 109B  

http://www.bellincollege.edu


COLLEGE ASSESSMENT PROGRAM: Dr. Brant Pearson 

Page 5 B e l l i n  C o l l e g e  

STANDARDIZED TESTING: (see below for dates): 
REMINDERS:  
Please put these dates on your calendar and plan ahead to ensure 
attendance. It is an expectation that students attend when  
scheduled.   
 

Bachelor of Science in Nursing  
BSN-15 Month 
Class of 2019, 15 Month May 
Friday,  Feb. 1  11:30-1:30 Medical-Surgical 1  
Tuesday, March 5 4:00-5:30 Management  
Monday, April 8  9:15-10:45 Medical-Surgical Comp. 
Monday, April 29 9:30-1:00 Diagnostics  
 

Class of 2019, 15 Month October 
Monday, March 4 8:30-10:00  Psychosocial  
Wednesday, March 27 8:30-10:00 Pediatrics  
Wednesday, May 1 8:30-10:00 Pharmacology  
 

Class of 2020, 15 Month May 
Thursday, March 28 1:30-300 Pathophysiology  
 

BSN-Traditional  
Class of 2019, Traditional  
Monday, Feb. 4  9:00-10:30 Pediatrics  
Tuesday, April 9  7:15-10:45  Diagnostics  
Monday, April 22 9:00-10:30 Management 
 

Class of 2020, Traditional 
Monday, March 11 9:00-10:30 Pharmacology  
Monday, April 29 8:30-10:30 Medical-Surgical 1 
 

Class of 2021, Traditional 
Wednesday, May 1 3:30-5:00 Pathophysiology  
 

Bachelor of Science in Radiologic Science 
Class of 2019 
Wednesday, April 3 1:30-3:00 Exit Exam  
 

Class of 2020 
Thursday, May 2  3:30-5:00  Radiation Protection  
 
Class of 2021 
Thursday, April 25 7:30-9:00  Patient Care  
Thursday, May 2  7:30-9:00  Image Acquisition 

 

The exams are also listed on the timetable.  Take note, as you fill 
your calendar for spring, as to when your exams are scheduled.  
 

As always, if questions or concerns, please do contact me at:  
brant.pearson@bellincollege.edu  

RN LICENSURE INFORMATION SESSION 

All BSN pre-licensure students scheduled to graduate in 
May 2019 are required to attend a RN licensure  
information session on Monday, April 1 in room 113. The 
process for applying for licensure will be reviewed.     

 

KAPLAN ORIENTATION 

On Tuesday, Jan. 22, a Kaplan representative will be here 
from 11:30 a.m. to 12:30 p.m. in Classroom 103 to  
provide orientation to the Kaplan student website and 
resources. This session is required for the 15 month May 
2020 cohort. Any other nursing students are welcome to 
attend to get a refresher on how to get the most out of 
the Kaplan resources.   

 

KAPLAN TESTING 

All tests will now be done in regular classrooms. Nursing 
students will use their own personal computer or  
tablet. If you do not have a laptop or tablet, please notify 
me immediately so a loaner can be made available to 
you. Due to computer requirements, BSRS students will 
use college laptops. Students with approved testing  
accommodations will test in the library and are sent their 
specific testing times via email. If you do not have notice 
of a test listed, please let me know. It is expected that 
students test at their scheduled time. Should an  

emergency arise, please notify me as soon as possible. 

 

Dr. Brant Pearson 
Office room 233 
(920) 433-6625 
brant.pearson@bellincollege.edu 

mailto:brant.pearson@bellincollege.edu
mailto:brant.pearson@bellincollege.edu
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FINANCIAL AID/SCHOLARSHIPS 

2019-20 FAFSA Reminder 
 

If you have not already done so, now is the time to file 

your FAFSA for next academic year (2019-2020). Those 

of you who will be returning to Bellin College next year 

and wish to be considered for any federal or state grants 

and/or loans will need to file the FAFSA at 

www.fafsa.gov. The financial aid office will be reviewing 

2019-20 FAFSAs soon in preparation for aid packaging 

for next year.  If you were selected for verification or 

have any obvious errors or other issues with your FAFSA 

data, you will be contacted.   
 

NOTE:  Although we hope it will be resolved by the 

time this newsletter is distributed, keep in mind that 

while the government shutdown does not have a  

significant impact on the U.S. Dept. of Education (DOE) 

itself, it does impact other ‘partner’ agencies that work 

with the DOE such as the IRS, Homeland Security, Social 

Security Administration, etc. The DOE is working to  

minimize the impact of the shutdown on the financial 

aid community; if the shutdown continues, the  

processing of financial aid (FAFSA, verification, etc.) may 

be impacted.  Any such changes or updates will be 

shared with the entire Bellin College community.   

Spring Financing 

Financial aid is scheduled to begin posting to student        

accounts the week of Jan. 14 and will continue on a rolling 

basis as funds are received from federal, state and private 

sources. If you find that you need additional financing after 

all other financial aid is applied, you may want to consider a 

private education loan (or a parent may consider a Federal 

PLUS Loan). These are credit-based loans available to help 

with educational expenses and require a few additional  

application steps. If you are interested, please contact the 

financial aid office for more information.  

If you have any questions regarding GradReady or loans, please stop by the financial aid office or 

contact Lena Goodman at  Lena.Goodman@bellincollege.edu or (920) 433-6638.   

Student Loan Deferments 
If your parent has a Federal PLUS Loan and wishes to defer repayment while you are enrolled at least half-time, your parent 

will need to submit a deferment form (should be able to obtain the proper form from the loan servicer’s website) to the      

financial aid office each semester. If you would like the form to be faxed, please be sure to include the fax number on the 

form.  
 

Other loan deferments:  Bellin College now reports enrollment data to the National Student Clearinghouse on a monthly basis.  

All federal and private loan servicers should have access to the Clearinghouse data and can view your enrollment data. This 

should significantly reduce or eliminate the need for students to file an individual deferment form. However, if your servicer 

requests you submit a deferment form, be sure to submit the form to the financial aid office and we’ll send it to your servicer 

(if for a private lender, please provide the name and mailing address of your lender on the form). Most servicers have forms 

available for download from their websites but we do have ‘generic’ in-school deferment forms in the financial aid office; if 

you need a blank form, please stop by to pick up (and fill out) the form.   

Financial Aid Counselor 

The Bellin College Financial Aid Office and One Stop Shop 

has a new employee.  Please welcome Barbara “Barb” 

Torzewski as our new Financial Aid Counselor.  Barb will be 

working 20 hours per week to assist with all financial aid 

processes.  She will be located in the One Stop Shop, office 

number 106F.  She can be reached by phone at (920) 433-

4314 or email at Barbara.torzewski@bellincollege.edu.  Barb 

previously worked in the Student Services Call Center at 

NWTC and is familiar with most common financial aid  

questions.  Any financial aid questions or concerns may be 

directed to either Barb or Lena.   

http://www.fafsa.gov
mailto:lena.goodman@bellincollege.edu
mailto:Barbara.torzewski@bellincollege.edu
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STUDENT ORGANIZATIONS 
Student Senate 

Student Senate’s 2nd annual Chipotle Fundraiser is on Jan. 28 
from 4 to 8 p.m. at the 2388 S. Oneida St., Green Bay location. 
All you have to do is tell them that you want the money to go 
to Bellin College Student Senate. All of the proceeds received 
will go toward funding Bellin Banquet! Save your receipt and 
turn it into Belinda in the One Stop Shop for a chance to win a 
Chipotle gift card, courtesy of Student Senate. 
 
Our first meeting of the semester is on at 5:30 p.m. on Feb. 4 
in Classroom 103. Remember, everyone is welcome at the 
meetings. 
 

The Chocolate Fountain Sale will 
be on Feb. 13 & 14 from 11 a.m. 
until 1 p.m. in the Atrium. Pick 
out 5 items for $1. We will have a 
variety of fruit, pretzels,  
marshmallows, angel food cake 
and much more! Celebrate  
Valentine’s Day with us! 
 

Wear Your Student ID Badge 
A friendly reminder to please wear your student ID 
badge at all times and at all class and clinical locations. 
Safety is everyone’s responsibility and should be top 
priority for all of us. Your ID badge should be on your 
upper body, visible to all, preferably clipped at shoulder 
height.  
 
If your badge holder isn’t working, stop in the One Stop 
Shop for a new one. 

News from the HSRC 

Welcome back to the start of the spring semester.  Ready 
to practice your nursing skills in a safe environment, the 
HSRC is just the place. Sarah, Brittany and Bonnie are   
available to practice. Whether you just drop in or would like 
to set up a time to meet, we are here to assist.  The          
department is open from 7 a.m. to 9 p.m. Monday through 
Friday and on Saturdays, 8 a.m. to 4 p.m. (except March 16 
and 23 during Spring Break). If your class requires practice 
time, remember to utilize the badge readers located in the    
practice lab or by the exam rooms. Remember to badge IN 
and OUT in order to have your time documented for that 
practice session. If you do not badge out, the time will not 
be recorded. You can contact Kevin Stringer at                                
kevin.stringer@bellincollege.edu for any questions          
regarding practice times and badge reader use.   
 
We also have items available to check out for practice    
including blood pressure cuffs, health assessment kits and 
ASQ-3 kits for pediatric assessments.  You can contact us: 
brittany.downer@bellincollege.edu 
sarah.johnson@bellincollege.edu 
bonnie.luebke@bellincollege.edu 

For the latest updates, visit: www.bellincollege.edu  

mailto:kevin.stringer@bellincollege.edu
mailto:brittany.downer@bellincollege.edu
mailto:Brittany.downer@bellincollege.edu
mailto:sarah.johnson@bellincollege.edu
mailto:bonnie.luebke@bellincollege.edu
http://www.bellincollege.edu
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For the latest updates, visit: www.bellincollege.edu  

BSN Program 
Spring 2019 

NCLEX-RN Boot Camps Schedule for 
May 2019 BSN Candidates for Graduation 

Boot Camp Date Time Location 

Camp #1 
Intro to the NCLEX-RN Test Plan 
Test Taking Strategies 
NCLEX Client Need Category: 

 Basic Care & Comfort 

 Pharmacological & Parenteral 
Therapies 

Jan. 28, 2019 8:30-10:30 a.m. Classroom 113 

 Camp #2 
NCLEX Client Need Categories: 
 Reduction of Risk Potential  

Physiological Adaptation 

Feb. 25, 2019 8:30-10:30 a.m. Classroom 113 

 Camp #3 
NCLEX Client Need Categories: 

 Management of Care 

 Safety & Infection Control 

April 1, 2019 8:00-9:45 a.m.* Classroom 113 

Camp #4 
NCLEX Client Need Category: 

 Psychosocial Integrity  
 Health Promotion & Maintenance  

May 6, 2018 8:30-10:30 a.m. Classroom 113 

The purpose of these “boot camp” sessions is to increase nursing student knowledge about the NCLEX-RN test plan.  
Suggested participants are May 2019 graduates, but all are welcome.  The sessions are about two hours long and no 
preparation is necessary. 

 
Questions regarding NCLEX preparation resources? Please contact Heidi Monroe, NCLEX-RN Coordinator at:  

heidi.monroe@bellincollege.edu or (920) 433-6674. 

http://www.bellincollege.edu
mailto:heidi.monroe@bellincollege.edu
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Emergency Procedures & Campus Safety 
Students should familiarize themselves with the Bellin College campus   

emergency evacuation plans posted throughout the building. During a  

fire drill, all students and employees are expected to vacate the building. 

The College is equipped with emergency phones and call buttons. There 

are emergency phones in the parking lots, which can be identified by their 

blue lights. These phones access 911 emergency responses. There is also 

an emergency call button located in the  campus wellness center. The  

College has a cardiac arrest mobile unit (AED or automated external  

defibrillator) located at the reception desk in the Atrium. 

Campus safety: This is a shared responsibility between the College and its 

campus community members. There are security personnel on campus 

when students have access to the building. For assistance during regular 

business hours (8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.), contact the One Stop Shop or call  

Bellin Health Security at (920) 433-7917. Security personnel will be  

patrolling the campus during nonbusiness hours, and will be stationed 

at the reception desk in the Atrium. 

Inclement weather/class cancellations: If the hours of operation of the 

College are altered (cancellation of classes, labs, and/or practicum), there 

will be an announcement sent to all students via phone call, email and/or 

text message with the details of the delay/closure.  These messages will  

be sent by the College’s notification system, School Messenger. The Bellin  

College website and/or local radio and televisions stations will also be  

notified of delay/closure.  Students are responsible for using personal  

judgment regarding their safety and travel to the College during  

inclement weather. If the College closes for reasons other than weather,  

check the website. 

Information line: (920) 433-1933 Information about any closings will       

typically be available as early as 5 a.m. for day classes, labs and practicum, 

and typically by 1 p.m. for evening classes, labs and clinical experiences. 

Bellin College Hours 

General guidelines: Students may enter the 

main entrance door on the first floor or the 

back doors by using their ID badges. The  

College is open to the public from 8 a.m. to  

4:30 p.m., Monday through Friday. The main 

entrance door will be open during regular 

business hours. Students’ ID badges will  

allow access before and after regular  

business hours. Students are expected to 

leave the building by 8 p.m.  

Hours are subject to change, namely,  

during holidays and summer months. A  

complete list of campus hours are found in 

the Undergraduate Student Handbook. 

Student Access to the Building:   

Monday – Thursday: 7 a.m. – 9 p.m.  

Friday: 7 a.m.-8 p.m. 

Saturday—8 a.m. – 4 p.m. 

Sunday – Closed 

Library Access:  

Monday – Friday: 7:30 a.m. – 8 p.m.  

Saturday and Sunday – Closed 

Computer Resource Center:  

Monday – Friday: 7 a.m. –  8 p.m.  

Saturday and Sunday – Closed 

Health Sciences Resource Center:  

(Practice Lab): 

Monday – Friday: 8 a.m. – 8 p.m.  

Saturday—8 a.m. – 4 p.m. 

Sunday – Closed  

Wellness Center:  

Monday – Friday: 7 a.m. – 8 p.m. 

Saturday & Sunday – Closed 

BC Express:  

Monday – Friday: 7 a.m. – 2 p.m.  

Saturday and Sunday – Closed 


